
TITLE VI NOTICE OF NONDISCRIMINATION 
 
 
The Town of Lowell (hereafter referred to as “Town”) is required to conform to Title VI of the Civil 
Rights Act of 1964 (Title VI) and all related statutes, regulations, and directives, which provide that 
no person shall be excluded from participation in, denied benefits of, or subjected to discrimination 
under any program or activity receiving federal financial assistance from the U.S. Department of 
Transportation (DOT) on the grounds of race, color, age, national origin, gender, disability or income 
status. 

 
The Town assures that no person in the United States shall, on the grounds of race, color, national 
origin, or sex be excluded from participation in, be denied the benefits of, or be otherwise subjected 
to discrimination under any program or activity receiving federal assistance (23 CFR 200.9 Title 49 
CFR 21). 

 
The Civil Rights Restoration Act of 1987 broadened the scope of Title VI coverage by expanding 
the definition of terms “programs or activities” to include all programs and activities of Federal Aid 
recipients, sub-recipients, and contractors, whether such programs and activities are federally 
assisted or not (Public Law 100-259 [S.557] March 22, 1988). 

 
Pursuant to the requirements of Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 (29 USC §794), the 
Town hereby gives assurance that no qualified disabled person shall, solely by reason of his 
disability, be excluded from participation in, be denied the benefits of, or otherwise be subjected to 
discrimination, including discrimination in employment, under any program or activity that 
receives or benefits from Federal financial assistance.   

 
In the event the Town distributes federal aid funds to a sub-recipient, the Town will include Title 
VI language in all written agreements and will monitor for compliance. The following individual 
has been designated as the Town’s Title VI and ADA Coordinator and is responsible for initiating 
and monitoring Title VI activities, preparing reports and other responsibilities as required by 23 
CFR 200.9 Title 49 CFR 21.   

 
 Craig Hendrix, Town Manager 
 Town of Lowell Title VI and ADA Coordinator 
 501 E Main Street 
 Lowell, IN  46356 
 Office: (219) 696-7794 
 Email:  chendrix@lowell.net 
 www.lowell.net 
 

Lowell affirms its commitment to nondiscrimination annually by publishing this notice and 
reaffirming its commitment of nondiscrimination. 
 
Craig Hendrix        
Town Manager 
January 11, 2024 
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